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Hello.  I am Camille Phillips, PO Box 172, San Marcos. Thank you for 
reading this comment about ZC-20-10, The Barracks Townhomes.    
 
I have attached 10 documents to support what I say.  Please don’t 
mention the documents aloud; everyone’s eyes would glaze over.  Y’all 
can read them later if you wish. 
 
I want to bring up 4 issues. 
 
Issue one:   On Memorial Day weekend of 2015, I have been told, 
floodwaters came in to a residential facility for people with dementia.  
Unexpectedly neighbors arrived and helped evacuate these vulnerable 
citizens of San Marcos.  None of them drowned. 
 
I am concerned about Cypress Healthcare and Rehabilitation Center on 
Sadler Drive.  A floodway for Cottonwood Creek is close to Cypress and 
close to the potential Barracks project.   
 
An individual and a company connected to the 2015 floods are also 
connected to ZC-20-10. 
 
In 2012 Mr. Ed Theriot of ETR Development Consulting, LLC 
represented the Woods apartment complex (also known as Woodlands) 
before P&Z and the city council; see attached document. 
 
In 2015, the Woods apartment complex on River Road made the 
flooding worse, according to research performed later for the city of San 
Marcos. 
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The company connected to the 2015 floods is Doucet and Associates.  
See attached documents.  Mr. Theriot is now employed by Doucet and 
Associates.   
 
San Marcos ordinances require strict protection of floodways and flood 
plain.   
 
The work of Mr. Theriot and of Doucet and Associates contributed to 
the flooding of San Marcos in 2015.   
 
If this project passes, the city needs to monitor very, very  carefully the 
impact this project could have on future floods.  
 
 
Issue two:   This project is east of IH 35, which is good.  It is not near 
the aquifer, like one of Mr. Theriot’s other projects, the Retreat.  
 
 
 
Issue three:  College enrollment has been dropping nationwide for 
several years because of lower birth rates starting about 20 years ago.  
Enrollment at Texas State has also been decreasing, although not by 
much.    See attached documents.   
 
The pandemic may also affect college enrollment. 
 
Six new apartment complexes have opened in the last few months.  
More are being built. 
We already have thousands of rent-by-the-bedroom bedrooms.  
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issue four:  The Barracks Townhomes near Texas A&M 
resemble the Retreat here in town.  The townhomes are individual 
structures built close together.  The Barracks floorplans are like rent-by-
the bedroom apartments here.  
 
Their website does mention buying a Barracks townhome. It mostly 
mentions real estate investors buying a townhome. 
 
I would be jumping up and down if I thought the Barracks Townhomes 
here would be owner-occupied.  We need condos and other small 
properties that people could buy and live in.  At this point, it is not clear 
what The Barracks Townhomes will be. 
 
Thank you. 
	




























